
Newsletter #78, Week of November 23, 2009 
  
The Quilters II Newsletter is published weekly during the season, and monthly during the off 
season.   
 
The purpose of the newsletter is to provide information, in advance of the Monday meeting, to 
reduce the amount of announcements and discussion at the meeting. Submissions for publication 
in the newsletter can be made through the Newsletter Submission form located in the Members 
Only section of the website. 
 
The deadline for newsletter submissions is 5 p.m. on the Thursday preceding each Monday 
meeting. The newsletter will then be placed on the website as soon as possible thereafter. 
 
From the Editor of the Month
 
First, an apology to Vel Peters for the misspelling of her name in last week’s newsletter.  She is the 
person to see to get involved with the Challenge Group. 
 
The Block of the Month is the responsibility of Bev. Polito for this year, not Sue Patch, as was reported 
last week.  It seems Sue was just filling in while Bev. was out of town.   
 
Louise Walton reported that the Quilters 2 Christmas Party will be a Pot Luck Dinner on Dec. 7 in the 
Palo Verde room immediately after the Monday morning meeting.  Louise will have signup sheets for 
those bringing dishes on Nov. 23. 
 
A review class for those who would like to brush up their HQ skills will be held the first week in Dec.  
Those interested see Claire Fuqua to get your name on her list.  
 
Claire will hold a beginner class for all who would like to learn to quilt using the HQ machine in January. 
 
Susie Johansson has begun to work on organizing this years’ quilt show.  There will be 4 categories for 
voting on Best of Show this year…  
Large quilts … twin size and larger 
Medium …crib size and lap  
Small … art quilts and wall hangings 
Other… pillows, garments, linens etc. 
The show will be held in the ballroom on Feb. 22.  Entry forms will be due no later than Feb. 8.  Details, 
forms and signup sheets for volunteer workers will be handed out in January.  Any questions call Susie at 
574-5017. 
 
See you Monday,  
Billye Reynolds 



From the Members 
 
There will be only one newsletter published during the month of December. The deadline for submissions 
is 5 p.m. on Thursday, December 10. 
 
Frank Fuqua 


